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DEANNE SIEMER & HOWARD WILLENS
MACARANAS BUILDING 1ST FLOOR, GARAPAN
SAIPAN, MP 96950
Tel: 670/233-0465
Fax: 670/234-7530

DATE: Fcbruary 21, 1996
Numbcr of pages in this transmission: 3

If all pagcs are not received, plcasc call the number above.

¥YOR: ALICIA GUERRERO

Tel: 235-0843
Fax: 235-0842

FROM: Dcannc Siemer

MESSAGE

Alice --
Sorry -- the last one had a small typo that Howard just spotted. Here's a fixed up one.
‘Thanks.

Deannc
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POST CONVENTION COMMITTEE

Third Northern Mariana Islands Constitutional Convention
Joeten Commercial Center - Dandan
Caller Box 10007, Ssipan, MP 96950
Tel. No. (670) 2350843 - Fax No. (670) 235-0842

HERMAN T. GUERRERO, CHAIR THOMAS [L ALDAN, SAAN
ESTHER $ RUEMING, VIGE GHAIR February 21, 1996 DAVID Q. MARRTITA, TIAN
JOMN 0. DLR. QOMZALES, SCCRITARY FELIXR NOGIS, GAROLINIAN

NITO S. QUITUGUA, ROTA

TO THE CONSTITUTIONAL CONVENTION DELEGATES

Your Post-Convention Committee has been working hard, with help from many alternate
members. We have published newspaper inserts, bookliets, flicrs, brochures, and other materials.
We have completed 12 village meetings, with three more W go. We have also completed 8
government employee meetings with 2 more to go. Wc have pul the Con-Con’s message out on
radio and TV, and have put articles in the press on a rcgular basis.

This has bcen very hard work, but I ain convinced that it has been the best public
education program in the Commonwealth to date.

Now we need everyone’s help in the final days to talk to friends and family, to get out the
vote, and to be sure that the voters understand how important it is to support the work of the
delegates.

Many politicians here in the Commonwealth expect a very low tumout, perhaps as low as
30% 1o 40% of the voters. If that happened, a very few “no” votes could control on cach
amendment. The “no” voters have a big incentive to get to the polling places and vote. Many
“yex” voters may think that their vote is not important. We truly necd every single vote, so I am
asking you to make personal ctiorts ncxt week to talk to voters und make sure we have a good
lurnout among our supporters.

The dclegates will also have an opportunity to put their own personal ads in the papers
supporting amendments il thcy want to urge the voters to mark YES on the ballot. We can help
you with thesc ads if you would like, and provide volunteer technical assistance. Thesc personal
ads {rom our delegates, perhaps with a picture of the delegale, are a good reminder of the
excellent caliber of our Constitutional Convention.

‘I'he Post-Convention Committee will hold a final planning meeting on Monday, Jebruary
26 a1 9:00 a.m. Everyone is wclcome.

Thank you again for all the hard work during the public education program.

Singcrely,

erman 1! Guerrero
Chair, Post-Convention Committee
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DEANNE SIEMER & HOWARD WILLENS
MACARANAS BUILDING 1ST FLOOR, GARAPAN
SAIPAN, MP 96950
Tcl: 670/233-0465
Fax: 670/234-7530

DATE: February 21, 1996
Number of pages in this transmission: 3

If all pages arc not received, please call the number above.

FOR: ALICIA GUERRERO

Tel: 235-0843
Fax: 235-0842

FROM: Dcannc Sicmer

MESSAGE
Alice -

This memo from Herman needs Lo be faxed or delivered to each delegate who signed the
Constitution. If a dclegate does not have a fax, und we cannot confirm that they actually got the
fax, we need to deliver this to their houses personally.

Shawn should work on these deliveries tomorrow.  He does not need to go to the
government cmployee meetings. Joe Cruz can handle that. We need Shawn to get a “received”
form from everyonc to whom this is delivered pcrsonally, and we need a fax confirmation form
for everyone who gelts this by fax. By tomorrow at 4 p.m., we need to be ablc to confirm that
every delcgatc has reecived this.

If there is any problem with this, lct me know.

It this copy is not good cnough because it got blurred through the fax, | will bring down
the original. Herman also has a good copy.

Thanks.

Deanne



D.SIEMER/H.WILLENS 6702347530 02-21-96 05:38PM H2

POST CONVENTION COMMITTEE

Third Northern Mariana Islands Constitutional Convention
Joeten Commercial Center - Dandan
Caller Rox 10007, Saipan, MP 96950
Tel. No. (670) 235-0843 + Fax No. (670) 235-0842

HERMAN T, GUERRERO, CHAIR Fcbruary 21, 1996 THOMAS 8. ALDAN, SAIPAN
ESTHER §. R EMING, VICE CHATR DAVID Q. MARATITA, TINAN
JOHNO. DLR GONZALES, SECRETARY FELIX R NOGIS, CAROLINIAN

JUSTO'S. QUITUGUA, ROTA

TO THE CONSTITUTIONAL. CONVENTION DELEGATES

Y our Post-Convention Committcc has been working hard, with help from many alternate
members, We have published newspaper inserts, booklets, flicrs, brochures, and other materials.
We have complcted 12 village mcctings, with three morc to go. We have also completed 8
government employee meetings with 2 more to go. We have put the Con-Con’s message out on
radio and TV, and have put articles in the press on a regular basis.

'This has been very hard work, but I am convinced that it has been the best public
cducation program in the Commonwealth to date.

Now we necd everyone’s help in the final days to talk to fricnds and family, to get out the
votc, and to be sure that the voters understand how important it is to support thc work of the
delcpates.

Many politicians here in the Commonwealth expect 4 very low turnout, perhaps as low as
30% to 40% of the voters. If that happencd, a very few “no™ votes could control on cach
amcndment. The “no” votcrs have a big incentive to get to the polling places and vote. Many
“yes” voters may think that their vole is important. We truly need cvery single vote, so T am
asking you to make personal cfforts next week to talk to voters and make sure we have a good
turnout among our supporters.

The delegates will also have an opportunity to put their own personal ads in the papers
supporling amendments if they want to urge the voters to mark YES on the ballot. We can help
you with these ads if you would like, and provide volunteer technical assistance. Thesc personal
ads from our delegates, perhaps with a picture of the delegate, are a good reminder of the
exccllent caliber of our Constitutional Convention.

The Post-Convention Committee will hold a final planning meeting on Monday, Fcbruary
26 at 9:00 a.m. Lveryonc is welcome.

Thank you again for all the hard work during the public education program.

Sinccrely, Z

erman T. Guerrero
Chair, Post-Convention Committee



